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It's The Time Of Year To Save $$$ 
 

By pre-paying your Fairbrae’s monthly dues for the year 2016. Members who pre-

pay the entire year by December 26, 2015 will receive a savings of $72.00. Pay 

$1,128.00 (instead of $1,200.00) by December 26th to receive your discount. Hurry, 

you have until December 26th to pre-pay dues.  

          Dec. 12th, 6:30pm to 11:00pm. 
 

“Fairbrae’s Casino Holiday Night Extravaganza”  
 

 Delicious food catered by DishDash 

 Adult spirits and raffle prizes 

 D.J. with lots of dancing  

 A Photo Booth to savor the memories 

 Casino with poker, blackjack and craps  

 Adults only Holiday party, with party attire 

 

        Please RSVP by Dec. 8th 

       

Children Holiday Party  

Dec. 5th  from 2-4pm 

Arts and Crafts, Food and Games 



Board of Directors: 
Mark Schertler                              President 
Emil Abelaf                                  Vice President            
Scott Duncan          Treasurer 
Julie Colwell        Secretary  
Diana Kunze                              At Large 
Edison Fong         At Large 
Richard Kurkowski                       At Large 
Next Board meeting will be on December 14th, in the  
clubhouse at 7:00pm.  
 

OFFICE HOURS: 
 M-Sun...8am-11am & 3pm-6pm 

Email: Steve@fairbrae.com 

(408) 739-3833 

Our sister swim team SUNN will once again 

 be utilizing the far four lanes  
Hours of use will be:  

M-F 3:45-7:30pm  
  

The two lanes closest to the clubhouse will be for members use during this time.  Any 

questions or concerns, please contact Steve in the office. 

 

Would you like to be a Manta Ray coach for the 2016 season?   

 

Attached to this newsletter are the forms that explain the coaching 

positions and applications to fill out. The last page of this newsletter 

has additional information on becoming involved with the Manta 

Rays as a coach. 

 

 

Kid movie night will continue in 
January…. 

Check out the January newsletter 
for date and movie title 



 Hi Team!  

It's time to hire the Manta Rays Coaching staff for our 2016 season! The application for coaches 

and team lifeguards is now available and is attached to this e-mail.  

We are hiring three different types of positions for the season: Lead Coach, Assistant Coach, and 

Team lifeguards. All applicants for open positions must be have their completed Lifeguard training 

by the first day of practice, April, 18th 2016. (Hiring only returning CIT positions at this time) 

The requirements for each position are as follows: 

*Lead Coach: must have prior Manta Ray coaching experience, maintain a current Lifeguard and 

CPR certifications. Lead Coaches must attend 100% of all trainings and  meetings.  

*Assistant Coach: must maintain a current Lifeguard and CPR certifications. Assistant Coaches 

must attend 100% of all trainings and meetings. 

*Team Lifeguards must maintain current Lifeguard and CPR certifications. 

*Returning CIT’s (Coaches in Training) must maintain a current CPR Certification and attend 90% 

of all trainings and meetings.  

 

Applicants must complete the attached application (Circling the position applied for) and submit it 

to the office at Fairbrae by 9:00 pm on December 31, 2015. *Returning A.C.’s and C.I.T.’s must 

circle positions applied for and complete the Important Dates portion of the application in addition 

to updating any personal or contact information. Candidate interviews will begin in January for 

new applicants and Dec. 20 for returning applicants. The Manta Rays Board of Directors will ap-

prove candidates at the January Board meeting and notifications will follow the meeting. 

 

For applicants who are not yet certified lifeguards, classes are available through CSC at Fremont 

High School. Enroll early, these classes do fill up.http://www.calsportscenter.com/swim/

sunnyvale.shtml Other classes are available through the Red Cross. Search on-line under “Red 

Cross certification classes”. 

 E-mail me if you have any questions. We’re looking forward to a super 2016 swim season!  

Coach Lisa 

 mantarays_coachlisa@yahoo.com   
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